
Conclusions  
 

of the First Regional Conference of the Presidents of the 
 Supreme Courts and General Prosecutors on cooperation in criminal 

matters, held on 7-8 September 2010, in Becici, Montenegro 
 

1. That the organization of the Regional Conference of the Presidents of 
Supreme Courts and General Prosecutors, should be proud of a very 
successful and very useful Conference in terms of exchange of 
experiences and in terms of defining concrete solutions in the provision of 
international legal assistance in criminal matters; 

 
2. That the proposal of all participants of the Conference to conclude a 

Regional Agreement on provision of the international legal assistance in 
criminal matters was generally accepted; 

 
3. That all participants of the Conference should identify a contact point for 

the implementation of these conclusions and inform the Administrative 
Office within the next three months; 

 
4. That the participants at the Conference have agreed to continue with 

organisation of such conferences in the future, and that the candidate for 
the hosting of the next Conference should apply to the Administrative 
Office by the end of this year; 

 
5. That the Office of the Cabinet of the President of the Supreme Court of 

Montenegro, as Administrative office, will perform all administrative 
tasks until the signing of a Regional Agreement.  

 


